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 State of California     
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
 
To:  All Parties and Persons Interested in the Date :  July 29, 2015 
 Sun Valley Energy Project (05-AFC-03), 
 San Gabriel Generating Station (07-AFC-02), or 
 Willow Pass Generating Station (08-AFC-06) 
   
From:  Paul Kramer, Assistant Chief Counsel 
   Hearing and Policy Unit, Chief Counsel’s Office 
   California Energy Commission 
   paul.kramer@energy.ca.gov 
   (916) 654-5103 

 
Subject:  Notice that Appointment of a Single Committee to Consider the Motions to 

Termination and Requests to Extend Suspensions will be Considered during the 
August 12, 2015 California Energy Commission Business Meeting 

  
This memorandum supersedes my July 9, 2015 memorandum. Consideration of 
Committee appointments for the Sun Valley Energy Project, the San Gabriel 
Generating Station, and the Willow Pass Generating Station has been moved from the 
July 30, 2015 to the August 12, 2015 Energy Commission Business Meeting agenda. 
 
The proceedings for the Sun Valley Energy Project, the San Gabriel Generating 
Station, and the Willow Pass Generating Station have been in suspended status, 
formally or informally, for several years. In each proceeding, there is a pending motion 
from Energy Commission staff to terminate the proceeding and a request from the 
project applicant to extend the suspension for another 12 months. 
 
On August 12, 2015, the California Energy Commission will consider appointing a 
single committee of two Commissioners to conduct a consolidated hearing on the 
motions and suspension requests for all three projects. The merits of the motions and 
extension requests will not be considered during the August 12 Business Meeting. 
 
If such a committee is appointed, it will issue a formal notice of the hearing. In the 
meantime, I ask that you set aside the morning of August 26, 2015, as that is likely to 
be the date chosen for the hearing. 
 
The agenda for the August 12 Business Meeting will be available ten days before the 
meeting at: http://www.energy.ca.gov/business_meetings/index.html. That agenda 
contains information about participating in the meeting via telephone and other 
methods. 
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